HAB Meeting
3-13-2019
In attendance: Vonnie Saucerman, Paula Piperata, Christina Jensen, Daniel Blazer, Sancheen Collins, Marcella Atwood, Diane Pohl
Meeting started at 7:45am. Meeting ended at 8:50am
New Business:
NEW CPS Reporting forms:  Vonnie handed out the new form. We will discuss further next month when Craig Barry is present.
Immunization/Measles Update: Vonnie provided MMR non-compliant/exempt students per school. If a case shows up at a specific school, all unvaccinated MMR students will not be able to attend for 21 days. If there is a second case, it will be an additional 21 days. 
Possibility that if there is a case within the community, those students unvaccinated will be required to stay home as well. 
Possibility that if there is a case at one school and an unvaccinated student at that school has a sibling at another school, that student might also be required to stay home the 21 days (as well as staff).
Suggested that staff provide shot records if a case shows up in N.K.
Currently no cases in NK
Suicide Prevention Protocols: Sancheen & Vonnie provided 5 forms. They were distributed to everyone in attendance. Waiting for final approval but we can use them in the meantime. Questionnaires would be between student/counselor. If a staff member feels a student might need help, it needs to be brought to the attention of the counselor/principal in person (no voicemail/email).
Each building should have protocol in place, so staff know which steps to take and who to speak with.
Counselors will be meeting this Friday, nurses will attend. Stand Up for Kids will be presenting at the meeting. 
Old Business:
Vaping: If student is caught at school, they are required to meet with the nurse three times. Possibly no longer suspension. Nurse can work with Drug/Alcohol liaison. 
Naval Base will/can come to schools for assemblies to discuss the dangers of Vaping. This will be a proactive assembly to inform students of the dangers. 
Health Curriculum: Will discuss when Hillary returns.
Family Advocacy Program: Andrea from CKSD is creating a consortium. One place where schools have access to staff who can be support in a variety of areas. 
Peninsula Community Health has an office in Poulsbo – Vonnie will contact after break to see if we can start a clinic in NKSD to provide mental health, practitioner & health educator to students. 
Red Cross is available to give free assemblies on resilience. 
Out of State Fieldtrips: Christina /Vonnie confirmed that if a school is having an out of state fieldtrip, the nurse can help prepare but the school will have to get parents to sign a Parent Designated Adult Form to administer meds to students. Nurses are only to help guide process (cannot sign).
Food Service: Half the weekly grains in school lunches and breakfast need to be whole grain-rich. Pizza option will not be whole-grain. New chicken product will be used next year – better quality/tasting.
Parent/staff interest in having schools prepare food. This would take a lot of money to retrofit schools to be able to prepare food from scratch. 
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